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Municipal / Industrial Pump & Engineering Solutions

To Residents / Businesses
Palmer Ln and Park St, Merimbula, NSW, 2548

RE: Construction Notice Letter
Construct / Upgrade on Sewage Pump Station SPS1, Palmer Ln and Park St, Merimbula

Wednesday, October 07, 2020

Dear Resident,

DeKort Systems Pty Ltd, on behalf of Bega Valley Shire Council of Zingel Place, Bega, NSW, 2550, intend to
make alterations / upgrades to the existing sewerage pump station SPS1 located at the intersection of Palmer Ln
and Park Street, Merimbula.

The Pump Station is due for renewal and works are scheduled for October 2020. Planned renewal of BVSC's
sewerage assets is an important part of BVSC ensuring the levels of service and managing environmental risks
resulting for failures of the PS. While Construction takes place, the works will ensure levels of service are
maintained.

A temporary fence will be installed around the site throughout the duration or the works. There will be some
pedestrian traffic management implementations including signs and other safety tools, however the vehicles
traffic will not be interrupted nor diverted during this period.

The works include, but are not limited to excavations, installation of lightening, new odour control system, etc,

Where?
Sewer Pumps Station No 1 — Intersection of Palmer Ln and Park Street, Merimbula.

When?
Works at SPS 1 are programmed to commence in October 2020 and are expected to take around 3-4 weeks.

Why?

To maintain levels of service, all assets such as sewer pump stations need to be renewed as they have reached the
end of their service life. This is important as it ensures that the pump station will continue to operate efficiently
and manage environmental risks such as spills resulting from failures.



What does the renewal involve?

The odour system and associated equipment within the well will be replaced, new lightening will be installed, and
new internal well cleaning system will be installed.

How will this affect me?

The area in the immediate vicinity of the pump station will be secured with temporary fencing for the duration of
the works. Throughout this time there will be works occurting between 7am and Spm Monday to Saturday. At
times, the use of machinery such as excavators, and trucks will be required, the use of such equipment will occur
between 8 am and 4pm.

The traffic in the intersection of Palm Ln and Park Street will not be interrupted nor diverted during the
construction period.

Where can I get further information regarding the project?
Please contact Cristian Sanchez, Project Manager from DeKort Pumps should you have any further questions or
concerns on (02) 6056 5999 or alternatively on his email support@dekort.com.au.

Who should I ring after hours and/or in case of an Emergency?
(02) 6499 2222

Thank you for your patience and cooperation during this project.

Sincerely,

DeKort Pumps



